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AGENDA

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

PuBLIC INPUT
PUPIL ACCOMMODATION REVIEW
GEORGIAN WEST ESSA BASE BORDEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOLS

Monday, May 17, 2010

CALL TO ORDER AT 7:30 P.M.
Gymnasium, Our Lady of Grace School, 24 Roth Street, Angus.

OPENING PRAYER/REFLECTION

Rorr CALL

AGENDA APPROVAL

DECLARATIONS OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST
OPENING REMARKS

DELEGATIONS

Recommendation to Suspend Bylaw 11:02 Delegations

Jeft Inglis — Our Lady of the Assumption Catholic School

Beyan MeCann and Nicolette Wismaver — Our Lady of the Assumption Catholic School
Tracy Pyne ~ Prince of Peace Catholic School

Tim Wasters — Prince of Peace Catholic School

Karen Mason — Prince of Peace Catholic School

Idalyn Spina — Prince of Peace Catholic School

Beth Dugas — Prince of Peace Catholic School

Roger Dugas — Prince of Peace Catholic School

CLOSING REMARKS
ADJOURNMENT

CLOSING PRAVER
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AGENDA SUPPORT MATERIAL

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING
PusLiC INPUT
PUPIL ACCOMMODATION REVIEW
GEORGIAN WEST EssA BASE BORDEN SCHOOLS

Monday, May 17, 2010

%7}

CALL TO ORDER
The Board Meeting will be called to order at 7:30 p.m. i the gymnasiom at Our Lady of Grace
School, 24 Roth Street, Angus.

OPENING PRAYER/REFLECTION
The Opening Prayer “Prayer for Catholic Udueation™ which will be led by Trustee Jim Canning, is
enclosed.

RoLL CALL
Michael O’Keefe, Director of Fducation, will conduct the Roll Call for the Board of Trustees 1o
establish quorum for the Meeting.

AGENDA APPROVAL
Consensus of the Board of Trustees is required for approval of the Agenda.

DECLARATIONS OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST
Trustees have the opportunity to declare a Conflict of Interest pertaining o the A genda.

OPENING REMARKS

1) Welcome/Introductions
Jim Canning, Board Chair will welcome guests and introduce trustees and seaff present
at the Mecting.

2) Opening Remarks
Board Chair Jim Canning will provide Opening Remarks for the Puptl Accommodarion
Review process for the Georgian West Fissa Base Borden Flementary Schools.

DELEGATIONS
b Recommendation to Suspend Bylaw 11:02 — Delegations

Board Procedural Bylaw 11:02 states that “the Chair will permit only three {3
delegations to present briefs at any one meting of the Board.”
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The Board Chair will request each of the delegations to come forward to make their

Recommendation: That the Board suspend Board Procedural Bylaw 11:02, for Board
Mecting #08 — May 17, 2010, to permitt eight (8] deiggations to presen

priefs.

Consensus of the Board is required approval of the recommendation.

presentation to the Board of Trustees.

3

Jeff Inglis — Our Lady of the Assumption Catholic School

Written submission enclosed.

Bryan McCann ~ Our Lady of the Assumption Catholic School

Written submission enclosed.

Tracy Pyne — Prince of Peace Catholic School
Written submission enclosed.

Tim Watters — Prince of Peace Catholic Schoal
Written submission enclosed.

Karen Mason - Prince of Peace Catholic School
Written submission enclosed.

ldalyn Spina - Prince of Peace Catholic School
Weitten submission enclosed.

Beth Dugas — Prince of Peace Catholic School
Written sebmission enclosed,

Roger Dugas — Prince of Peace Catholic School
Written submission enclosed.

CLOSING REMARKS
Board Char Jim Canning will provide Closing Remarks.

ADJOURNMENT

CLOSING PRAYER

The Closing Praver will be led by Board Vice Chair Clayton Ferguson.
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REPORT TTTLE: Delegation: Jeff Inglis
REPORT NUMBER: 6.2) BD.8.2016

DesTiNaTION: ELC Meetng #8

DATE: Monday, May 17, 2010
AUTHOR OF REPORT: Jeff Inglis,

TYPE OF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

Speaker: Jeff Inglis
24 Wellington St. W,
Creemore, Ontario
LOM 1GO

The delegation is on behalf of: Our Lady of the Assumption School
4823 County Rd. 9,

RR#1

New Lowell, Ontario

LOM INO

Subject matter; The need for Catholic elementary school education to remain in the
Clearview Township

The title of the Presentation: To Uphold the faith in Clearview Township

Good evening ladies and gentlemen of the Simcoe Muskoka District Catholic School
Board.

Each person in the group I came with tonight loves the Catholic faith and our Lord Jesus
Christ. This is why Our Lady of the Assumption is so important to us. Our Lady is the
only faith based school in all of Clearview Township. We know that for the future
spiritual health of the Clearview Community, it is absolutely necessary that the children
of elementary age receive nurture in Catholic Christian values within this community.

it is not enough to think that our family worship time at Church can stem the growing
tide of secularism in Clearview. Catholic education must have a presence in our
Township along side the Church. This fact is acknowledged by all of what were once
called the mainline Protestant Churches. The great and continuing decline in their
membership rolls over the past 30 years they directly linked to the removal of prayer and
Christian values from the public schools and the replacing of them with secular values.
The Protestant Churches found out that they could not expect their children to become
faith leaders in their communities with one or two hours a week of Church when for five
days of the week, during their most formative years, the children were indoctrinated with
secular values.

To develop the kind of Clearview Township we want, our children have to be able to
pray together in school every day, supporting each other in the Catholic values,
developing their faith and relationship with Jesus Christ. Is our growing Clearview
Community to be given over to the secular agenda? 1t would be a tragic denial of our
faith and a forsaking of the sacrificial work of OLA over all these vears to allow it to
close and not replacing it with a new one in Clearview. Our Lady has been able fo
ungrudgingly endure facility inadequacies for the sake of Catholicism in our Township
and by its beltef that in fhe future the School Board would build upon the foundation it
has laid.
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ELC Meeting #8
Monday, May 17, 2010
Bryan McCann, Nicoletre Wismayer and Tracey Atkinson

Delegation Presentation

Our Lady of the Assumption School

Delegation

Presented by Bryan McCann and Nicolette Wismayer

May 17", 2010
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provided by
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Our Lady of the Assumption School draws children from a large rural area, which
includes Creemore, New Lowell, Brentwood, Glencairn and all points in between.
Our rural students are all bussed to school and the majority would continue to be
bussed regardless of which Clearview site is selected for a new school.

The last time a delegation presented here in 2003, they stressed the importance of
keeping Owr Lady of the Assumption open until a new school was constructed in
an unspecified location in Clearview Township. We once again urge you to keep
our school open until a new Catholic school can be built in Clearview Township.
We are the only Catholic school in Clearview Township.

Simcoe County is projecting and planning for higher growth rates than the
provincial growth plan. Currently there is a subdivision of 132 single dwelling
homes and 126 townhomes being built in Wasaga Beach within walking distance
of 8t. Noel Chabanel. Draft plan approval has been granted for the development of
approximately 500 homes in Creemore. Clearview’s official plan designates large
seftlement areas in Stavner, Creemore, and New Lowell, These future residential
developments will contribute fo increasing enrolment in Clearview schools. New
Lowell Central Public School has had a steadily increasing enrolment in the last
several years. A new Catholic school in Clearview will enable families to have
their children educated in the Catholic faith. Clearview can support a new Catholic
school.

We would like to focus on the importance of providing our children with a
Catholic education. What is the purpose of a Catholic school board? What makes
a Catholic board unique? We feel its uniqueness is based on being Catholic and
facilitating the teaching of Catholicism in our schools. The school board enables
the schools to function, which in turn enable the community to have a Catholic
presence.

tmagine not starting vour day with God. not being able to say grace before meals,
not learning about the scriptures or the sacraments, not celebrating Mass as a
school community. Some of these children would never learn about God and the
importance of being Catholic if it were not for the Catholic schools. By providing
a Catholic school within a community you are enabling Catholicism to continue to
flourish. You are enabling children who may never have a chance to learn about
God to do so. You are building and strengthening Catholic communities,
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Keeping
Catholic
education in
Clearview

In the past ten years, thirty percent of OLA graduates have gone on to graduate
from Vanier as Ontario Scholars and several valedictorians for both Vanier and
Stayvner Collegiate Institute have been former OLA students. Beyond high school
you will find OLA graduates as readers in our churches, CWL members, choir
members, teachers, physicists, and parents of present OLA students.

Small rural schools play an important role in our Catholic education system. We
ask that vou help provide continuous Catholic education for our children by
building a new school in Clearview and keeping OLA open until a new school is
built. We ask that you look forward into the future and the inevitable growth in
Clearview and maintain a Catholic education option for the children of Clearview
Township.

As Our Lady of the Assumption prepares for its 50" anniversary celebrations, we
need your support to maintain our strong positive Catholic voice in our
community. We take a great deal of pride in our community and in our Catholic
education. Don’t quiet that voice. You are in the position to make an investment
in our children’s Catholic education.

Help us give our children a strong foundation in Catholicism in Clearview,

Thank you.

g e S
Sraerire Adengens Catstinie
EEEreIOT S0 Bosay

Page B of 5



T,

REPORT TITLE: Delegation: Tracy Pyne
REPORYT NUMBER: 6.4) BD.8.2010

DESTINATION: ELC Mecung #8

DATE: Monday, May 17, 2010
AUTHOR OF REPORT:  Tracy Pyne

TvyPe oF REPORT: Drelegation Presentation

To the Board of Trustees of the Simcoe Muskoka Catholic District School Beard

This letter is in response to the Pupil Accommodation Review process and the staff report
that are before you.

As was mentioned in Point #§ of the staff report, I would like to speak regarding the
“unique situation of the military community, along with a strong desire to maintain a
presence on Base Borden,” which “had an impact on the committee’s decision fo
eliminate that option that suggested closing POP.”

Staff indicate that they cannot support the continued existence of Prince of Peace for a
number of reasons. As is pointed out in Point #13, they highlight the main reasons being
that it is a leased building and that an estimated $1.38 million are required in retrofits.
(They site items needing repair to be doors and hardware; windows and window sills
(spalling), roof -in poor condition, asbestos tiles on the roof top mechanical units,
millwork -in poor condition, paint falling off -also designated substance in the paint,
boilers, pumps, etc all require replacement, no building automation, old lighting systems
need replacement). They highlight that the school is not at capacity and that a number of
students live off the Base and are bussed from outside the boundary based on a one year
approval. They also indicate that other military bases have recently approved closing
schools on their bases.

I would like to respond to those reasons.

1. The building is leased. Obviously, in 1999 when major renovations occurred at
a cost of $2.125 million, the board was aware that this was going to be a leased
building. It was realized that money was being invested in the students and that it
was supporting the military community. A commitment was made then, why is
the commitment {o support the military not being made now? We hope that the
board of trustees can continue to support our unique community and realize that
monies were invested in the future of our students and not in recouping money
from a physical building.
Retrofit money needed to be invested in the school at a cost of $1.38 million.
I you look at the list of items that need to be replaced/fixed/upgraded, many of
them are superficial that would be required in any building. If you break that
down over a period of 10 years, it is very manageable. The major items are the
boiler and roof repair. The boiler is estimated at about $400 000, It is my
understanding though that the boilers are a shared cost between the English and
French school boards. I think it is better to invest monies into repair that to throw
away the $2.125 that was already invested!
3. Scheol not at eapacity. While it is not at capacity. the school has very distinct
and unique needs. Most of the kids who go to Prince of Peace are very transient.
We get posted every 2-4 vears. So ours kids will have attended 3-3 schools
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The staff indicate that it is “ not financially viable to consider spending millions of
dollars to upgrade building components that are not owned by the Board and where we
would have to walk away from the school without any financial gain.”

To me, it doesn’t make sense that vou would close a school when it makes money for the
board. The money per pupil that we are making for the board, I'm sure, would go a long
way to cover many of the costs necessary to upgrade and retrofit our building.

Just a few other points I would like to make. Our school currently has a property size of
6.64 ha to play on. Our Lady of Grace has the smallest site size of all 5 schools in the
Review at 2.02 ha; that is only a third the size of property. Putting all three schools on
that property will cause conjestion and overcrowding issues. Our kids have a big space to
spread out in during recess. You crowd these kids together and you are going to get more
discipline issues, more bullying and more injury. I don’t want that for my kids.

Staff have indicated that less money is required to maintain newer facilities with more
programming space and technical infrastructure. What about wear-and-tear to Our Lady
of Grace? Having a school of 450 compared to a school of 250 will make a huge impact
on the washrooms, paint, doors and school equipment. In this time of cutbacks, ['m sure
there is not a lot of money available to paint schools, fix doors and replace over-used run-
down equipment. I want to be proud of my kids school, as I currently am at Prince of
Peace. I don’t want to come to a school will took run-down and decrepid, like Our Lady
of Grace will, after 5 years of use with 450 kids and no budget to maintain it at a high
standard!

Tracy Pyne — Parent of student at Prince of Peace
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REPORT TITLE: Delegation: Tim Watters
REPORT NUMBER: 6.5} BD.8.2010

DESTINATION: ELC Meeting #8

Date: Monday, May 17, 2018
AUTHOR OF REPORT: Tim Watters

TYPE OF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

Bussing Issues with the closure of Prince Of Peace

Sir or Madame of the Board,

[ have the following 5 questions in regards to bussing issues with the closure of Prince of
Peace School (PoP). There are an additional 3 questions that I would like answered.

1. What will be the cost savings of bussing the 124 students who currently attend Prince
of Peace to the new location (Our Lady of Grace)?

a) There will be a requirement for 2 busses to transport students (1 bus from around
Angus and 1 bus from Base), vice needing | bus to transport students from Angus ata
cost of approximately $40,000.00 per year (as stated by the Pupil Accommodation
Review committee).

b) This cost could be used to transport the students from Qur Lady of the Assumption
{who utilise the gym at this school weekly) to PoP in order to raise the numbers in PoP
(from 124 to 201), as well as save some transportation costs for class outings.

-That would be the enrolment of Prince of Peace (124) and the enrolment of Our Lady of
the Assumption (77). Assuming that all 77 students would opt for this move, and not
move over to the Public School System in place in New Lowell.

2. Has there been any thought to the delay in the bus schedule for the checking of [D to
access the Base when picking up AND dropping off kids from the Base?

a) The bus from Angus arrives at a time of day that is not overly congested at the front
gate (around 0845hrs). With this change in schedule it may take busses much tonger to
get access to base (upwards of 15-20 minutes). The busiest time of day to access the Base
is between 0700- 0745hrs. This delay time increases with the operation of Base Auxiliary
Security Force (BASF) exercises (a minimum of 2 per vear).

3. Has there been a review of the environmental affect of having this extra traffic waiting
to access the Base?

a} There will be an increase in waiting time to access the Base with the busses left 1dlin g
in traffic.
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REPORT TITLE: Delegation: Tim Watters
REPORT NUMBER: 6.5) BD.8.2610

DESTINATION: ELC Mecting #8

Date: Monday, May 17, 2010
AUTHOR OF REPORT: Tim Watters

TYPE OF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

1) Why is there such a difference of opinion between the Board Staff and the Pupil
Accommodation Review committee?

2 If the recommendations made by the Pupil Accommodation Review committee are not
to be followed, then why did the school board spend the money 1o conduct this review?

- This money could have been spent more wisely on the students, rather that the facade
that our input may be taken into account.

3) If the recommendations made by the Pupil Accommodation Review committee are not
to be followed, then why give the impression that a Pupil Accommodation Review
Committee will be convening on this topic?

- We were led to believe that the School Board would review the results made by the

Pupil Accommodation Review committee.
- It seems that the School Board was looking for a preconceived result, and if that result
was not realized, then, the Board Staff would make the result suit their outcome needs.

Tim Watters — Parent Council member and parent of student at Prince of Peace
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RePORT TITLE: Delegaton: Karen Mason
REPORT NUMBER: 6.6) BD.8.2010

DESTINATION: ELC Mecting #8

Dare: Monday, May 17, 2010
AUTHOR OF REPORT:  Karen Mason

TYPE OF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

SMCDSB Meeting - 17 May 2010
- Capt Karen W. Mason -

Military Parent Perspective

Sir or Madame of the Board,

I am here this evening to represent the concerns of military parents of
children facing the closure of POP. Although we understand that crunching the
financial numbers is a huge factor in the decision as to whether or not to close
our school, our children are more than mere numbers, so it cannot be the only
factor in your decision. Unfortunately, this was the emphasis of the Board at the
21 Jan 2010 public meeting at POP. We were shown slide upon slide of cost
comparisons, enrolment numbers and inaccurate statistics on the projected
population growth of the Base. Even the cost to lease the school from the Base
was made out to be expensive and it was obvious that the hope was that none of
us knew the $1 per year price tag. Not only did this shake our trust in the
accuracy of the remaining information presented, it reinforced our fears that the
decision to close our school was already made. Every challenge and concern
unique to the children of military parents was blatantly dismissed on the spot that
evening. We all left that meeting feeling extremely uneasy and angered that the
Board is seemingly disinterested about our military children, and they will most
assuredly be the ones who will lose the most from the closure of POP.

I can tell you that CF members serve this country with pride and we do so
without ever feeling the need for recognition in return. Both my spouse and | are
military members and in our combined 30 years of service we too have never felt
the need to point out what we do or why we do it, until now, because this involves
our children. My husband, who cannot be here tonight because he is on duty,
grew up with a father who was, and still is, a CF member. He moved around
frequently, within Canada and overseas, so | very much understand how being
the child of military parents affects them. They never asked for this life, to have
to move every couple of years. Ask yourself how difficult it would be to be that
child or to tell your child to happily move to a new city or location every few
years, and by the way, don't be too scared to constantly make new friends, don't
worry if you're going to fit in at school, hope the other kids understand why mom
or dad is away and can't take you to birthday parties or sports, hope your teacher
understands when you explain why you are so sad, or hope they just know why
you are so sad because you are too afraid to say why. The only thing that can
possibly mitigate experiencing these terrifying feelings is the comfort of Knowing
that every kid in your school feels exactly the same way you do.
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REPORT TITLE: Delegation: Idalyn Spina
REPORT NUMBER: 6.7y BD.8.2010

DESTINATION: ELC Meeting #8

PaTE: Monday, May 17, 2010
AUTHOR OF REPORT: Idalyn Spina

TYPE OF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

Schools Across Canadian Bases in Canada

There has been a point raised that within the Canadian Forces Bases/Wings, that
“school boards with schools on military bases have recently approved closing of these
schools.”. This is a false statement, as currently, there are 16 schools active. Of those
active schools, only 1 is shutting down. Frederick Campbell is closing on this base
because it is prohibitive to repair.

There are locations in the Forces that are too small to accommodate any school,
and there are those that have more than one. The following is a list of schools and their
respective locations across Canada by Province:

British Columbia
Comox — Comox Elementary
Esquimalt & Vancouver — John’s Stubbs Memorial School

Alberta
Cold Lake — R.A. Renolds
Edmonton — Lancaster Park

Manitoba
Shilo — Brandon P.S. & Ecole de la Source

Ontario

Borden ~ Prince of Peace, X2 French schools, Frederick Campbell (which is closing)
Kingston — Niagara Park

Petawawa - General Lake Elementary School

Trenton — Breadner Elementary & L’ Envol Catholic School

Quebec
Valcartier — Alexander Wolf P.S.

New Brunswick
Gagetown — Hubbard P.S.

Nova Scotia

Halifax & Shearwater — Hampton Grey School

While there may be more schools, no others could be found in time for this report,

idalyn Spina - Parent of student at Prince of Peace



RepoRrT TITLE: Delegation: Beth Dugas
RepoRT NUMBER: 6.8) BD.8.2010

DesTmvaTION: ELC Meeting #8

DATE: Monday, May 17, 2010

AUTHOR OF REFORT: Beth Dugas and Kelsey Charette
T¥PE oF REPORT: Delegation Presentation

The advantages of g small school.
One cannot tatk about the advantages of a small school without thinking about the particular

needs and issues faced by our children, “There’s no life like it", fravel and excitement come at a
price. That price is time away from our families. Whether in the form of courses, taskings outside
the area, pre-deployment training and deployments this means that a primary caregiver will be
away. Having a spouse away has a

ripple effect on family dynamics. Routines are changed and stress is added as more
responsivilities are undertaken by fewer family members, Children and spouses experience
longing and worry about their missing mother or father, A small school environment like Prince of
Peace can best meet the challenges that our children will face.

A small school means fewer overall students and teachers will more than likely know all students,
thus more able to spot problems and possible changes to a child’s routine behaviour, The
teachers and administration also have an intimate knowledge of the particular challenges faced
by us and our children. Also rmany military spouses volunteer at the school. Prince of Peace also
has their rainbow program. This program provides counselling and support services when a

parent is overseas.

The children of Prince of Peace are also their own special support group. The majority of students
are from military families and so they face the same unique situations,.

How comforting it must be in knowing that your classmates understand what you are going
through, as you are posted yet again and must start at a new school, or that one of your parents
is away from home. This kinship is unique to a school such as prince of peace, where these
common chalienges help our children make friends easier. Just knowing that our children have
the support from the teachers and administration and from their own peers makes i that much

aaster,

There is also the location of the school to be considered. It is located on base in a close knit
community with many unigue services and resources such as the MFRC. Parents are never far
away enabling more frequent and better interaction among parents, students, teachers and
administrators. This closeness also enables more frequent volunteering from parents. Also the

base has its own emergency services only a couple of minutes away.

Military children face different challenges and the best way to help our chilgren is by having the
support they can only get at an on base school like Prince of Peace. Prince of Peace has a
unigque understanding of these challenges and are the best equipped to aid our children.

Beth Dugas - Parent of student & Prince of Peace
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talking about, there are new students gelting posted i all the fime, this
means that there are kids coming from Winnupeg, Greenwood or even
Cold Lake. The ciriculum i afl these places & difforerd vel these
students are all coming 1o the same place.  The teachers at Prince of
Pasce are used to this and koow how 1o help new siudents adjust 0 the
schooling here in Borden without getting them confused or overworked,
Teachers spend time with thess students getting them caught up,
something teachers in Angus might not be accustomed to, | think it is
necessary for teachers to do this, to help studemts according to their
needs,

In conclusion, | hope you will take the thime to think about what |
have said today, amd | mean really think, and maybe try 1o reconsider

your idea of closing Prince of Peace. My name is Kelsey and | am proud

1o admit that |oam a student st this wonderful school,  Thank you,
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© You aware of the COnveniences oi‘keeping the Students o Pringe of
ace at thejy Current Eocation, We are farrunate o have 4 schoo] op the Bage becayse it
as accesg 1 S0 many fécilities!

The Catholic hurch, St. Joseph's Chapey, iq only 11 km to the Schoo]
The basebgj field apg locaj Parkette, which £ets uged offen, jg Just Up the road 4 0.6 km

¢ bage heatre i L2k ay from the Schog]
The hoe arenais 1 ¢ he Bage 8YM and By, ol is opj km awy

Students f fince of pe,, €. These acilitieg o £¢ the sch Icon unity to enjo
ocal EXCursiong and Cautify] v While 1 Studentg feceive Jorg of exercige the
also save CCause they 4, 0ot have ¢, book 4 u Cry event they want ¢

Current}y, the Students ap enioving Walking ¢, the pooj CVery other Fnday. In June, they
will e going Cvery Friday ¢, SUpport the &ym Programs, 1 isg great Motivator g, the

All the Studeng from Prince of Pegee alway look forwarg 0 their neyy loca) field trip.

I'don®y think tha Our Lady of Grace hye ACCess 1y g Mmany facilitjeg Within Walking
distapce. Woulqd they eye, Consider “oming opg, the Bage [0 accegg OUr faciljtieg if the
schog] Populatioy highers Bussfng COsts to bring them onto the ase might Make 4
Cost Prohibitive. As an “Xample, daughte, goes swimming on Friday al a cost of £2
Per swim, This i5 Without bzxssing Costs, Ussing coyly Possibly double op even triple

that cost!

In thig day ang 4ge whepe we are ClCouraging our kids ¢ be ph}fsica}{y active ap( Where

We need ¢ be Very aware of famjpy financeg, We have be Caretul thyy we dopt shut

' ] “ Ul play 4 signiﬁcant role ip k‘eeping our
s




For Prince of Peace Catholic School
Parish Rep for 8t. Joseph's Chapel
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Fear of Closure Keeps New Enrolment
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Strengthen Catholic Communities

Clearview is our community

Community support

Exceptional Parent Involvement

Keeping Catholic education in the
future

CATHOLIC SCHOOQLS

Our Graduates Become Leaders
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Keeping Catholic education in
Clearview




